

May 23, 2017

Inuvialuit Water Board PO Box 2531 Inuvik, NT XOE 0T0

Mr. Bijaya Adhikari Science and Regulatory coordinator

Dear Mr. Adhikari:

Camp Farewell Water Licence N7L1-1834 Amendment Application – Supplemental Information Request

Thank you for your feedback regarding the Camp Farewell Water Licence N7L1-1834 Amendment Application. Additional information requested by the Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) has been addressed below:

- 1. The information provided in the application, Item 8 indicates waste produced on the barge camp is the responsibility of the barge owner. This description is insufficient. Please indicate how the waste generated on the barge camp will be managed and disposed of by the barge owner.
 - As agreed during phone conversation on May 18, 2017, specific information regarding management and disposal of waste generated on the barge camp will be provided to the IWB when a contract is in place between Shell and the barge owner.
- 2. As required by Water Licence N7L1-1834 Part D, Item 15 submit to the Board a copy of each agreement(s) between Licensee and third parties regarding storage, transport or disposal of wastes (e.g. as indicated in the application, Item 8).
 - Please find attached a letter from the Town of Inuvik formally accepting domestic waste generated by the Camp Farewell project.
- As indicated in the application, Item 9 and Appendix 1 provide records of the consultations with Hunters and Trappers Committees (HTCs) in Inuvik, Aklavik and Tuktoyaktuk.
 - Please find attached the record of consultation from the 2016 HTC consultations. In addition, Shell is currently scheduled to present their 2017 site investigation and remediation plans at

the Inuvialuit Game Council – Regular Members Meeting on June 11, 2017 in Paulatuk, as well as planning for meetings with the Aklavik, Inuvik and Tuktoyaktuk Hunters and Trappers Committees in July 2017. A summary of each meeting will be provided to the Water Board within 30 days of the respective meetings.

4. Provide a decision letter from the Environmental Impact Screening Committee (EISC).

A letter requesting the amendment and extension of the 2016 Project Description will be submitted to the EISC by June 1, 2017. The subsequent decision letter issued to Shell by the EISC will be forwarded to the IWB when received.

If you have any further questions or comments, please don't hesitate to contact me at (403) 730-6809 or nwills@klohn.com.

Yours truly, IEG CONSULTANTS LTD.

Nicole Wills, P.Ag. Project Manager

NW

c.c.: David A. Brown – Shell Canada Energy
Grahame Bensted – Shell Canada Energy

Attachments: Letter from Town of Inuvik
Record of Consultation





2 Firth Street, Box 1160 Inuvik, Northwest Territories Canada, X0E 0T0

Phone: 867.777.8600 • Fax: 867.777.8601

e-mail: sao@town.inuvik.nt.ca

May 24, 2017

IEG Consultants 500 – 2618 Hopewell Place NE Calgary, AB T1Y 7J7

Attention: Nicole Wills

Re: Water License No. N7L1-1834

Dear Ms. Wills:

Please accept this letter as response to your email request for approval by the Town of Inuvik to accept domestic waste sewage water and solid waste produced by camp operations at Shell Camp Farewell.

The town will accept in principle the above mentioned products provided they follow the guidelines and fees as set out in the various town by-laws. All the waste must be domestic use type only. None of it shall contain any drilling or industrial type waste.

As part of this acceptance IEG must report monthly the amounts of waste delivered to our facility. This is in accordance with our water license requirements.

I trust this is satisfactory and should you have any questions regarding this issue please feel free to contact me.

Yours sincerely;

Grant Hood, CPA,CMA Senior Administrative Officer

Record of Consultation

IEG met with the Aklavik, Inuvik, and Tuktoyaktuk Hunters and Trappers Committees (HTCs) in March 2016 to discuss the Camp Farewell project. A schedule of these meetings, including dates, locations and attendees for each meeting is provided in Table 8.1 and notes from these meetings are provided in Table 8.2.

While questions were raised during consultation, there were no objections raised regarding the environmental impacts of the Camp Farewell project.

Table 8.1 Consultation Meetings

Group	In Attendance	Date	Location
Aklavik Hunters and Trappers Committee	Aklavik HTC (7 attendees), Aklavik Community Corporation (ACC) (2 attendees), Elders (4 attendees), IEG (1 attendee), Tervita (1 attendee), Shell (1 attendee)	March 29, 2016 Aklavik – Communit Chambers Hall	
Tuktoyaktuk Hunters and Trappers Committee	Tuktoyaktuk HTC (4 attendees), IEG (1 attendee), Tervita (1 attendee), Shell (1 attendee)	March 30, 2016	Tuktoyaktuk – HTC Boardroom
Inuvik Hunters and Trappers Committee	March 25		Inuvik – HTC Boardroom

Table 8.2 Record of Consultation

Issue/Question/Comment Raised by Community	Response/Comment by IEG, Shell, and Tervita	
	Aklavik HTC, ACC, and Elders	
There were no comments or questions raised Program.	regarding the 2016 Camp Farewell Decommissioning and Remediation	
	Tuktoyaktuk HTC	
How tall are the bollards?	They are at least two feet high.	
If you took the airstrip out it would probably cause more damage.	We agree, it would be best to leave it.	
What kind of condition is the airstrip in?	Its fairly level but drops off at the end.	
Will you have environmental and wildlife monitors?	Yes.	
Will the environmental monitor come from the ILA?	Yes, same as last year.	
We appreciate you meeting with us. You guys are doing a great job, keep it up.	Thanks.	
	Inuvik HTC	
How many of the personnel are going to be Inuvialuit?	Almost all of them. MDIOS will provide personnel, same as last year.	
Where did the soil bags go?	They were barged to Inuvik and then trucked to Rainbow Lake Landfill for disposal.	
Did you guys reseed there?	No, we did that at Unipkat I-22.	
How do we know all the impacted material from the lagoon was remediated?	We collected confirmatory samples and the lab confirmed the base and walls were clean before we backfilled.	

Issue/Question/Comment Raised by Community	Response/Comment by IEG, Shell, and Tervita
Do you plan on taking out the bollards at Camp Farewell?	That's something we'll have to discuss with Government of Northwest Territories (GNWT) Department of Lands. Same thing with the airstrip. We'll have to see what GNWT wants done. If the bollards are removed, they will likely be the last thing removed.
Would you guys put soil on the bank at Camp Farewell?	That bank is mostly just gravel and it would be too dangerous. Also, it would likely make it worse. Once you disturb something it just erodes that much faster.
Are there any other Shell sumps?	Yes, but we have a program where we fly to each of them every five years and check them. Two years ago we went out and cut all the pilings at the sump sites. We watch to make sure the sites are stable. If they're not at risk and not near a waterbody, we don't touch them. There's so much vegetation grown up that we could hardly find some of them. We would probably do more damage to the environment by going in and disturbing the site.
Will the emergency shelter stay there? Is there any signed agreement for who is going to take care of it? We should clarify these issues.	Our plan is to leave it there, it's a valuable asset. However, we don't want to have to re-mob out there just to remove it. We would like to work something out with GNWT Department of Lands to take it over in the long term.
Once the lease is up do you pay to keep it there? We need to think about who is going to pay the tax.	It's a temporary building so there should be no tax. We'll talk to GNWT Department of Lands about it.